

July 2024 PDA Executive Council		
Position	Person	Agenda
President	Anne Gresch	<p>Achieved: Paid parental leave for CU Denver campus postdocs</p> <p>Salary survey: coffee hour August 2<sup>nd</sup> including town hall meeting  --&gt; advertise meeting at PDRD  --&gt; create QR code for sign-up (deadline)  --&gt; time: 12 - 1 pm with pizza</p> <p>Sign up for Postdoc orientations now also in person: Erin will probably run them</p> <p>Budget not yet clear if 6 or 7k for FY 24-25  --&gt; ask Katie (PO)</p>
Vice President		
Advisor	Bruce Mandt	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>- Budget for president to go to NPA meeting, may split between PO and PDA</li> <li>- NPAW (16-20th Sept): Headshots, Alumni event,</li> <li>- NPA board elections: try: executive council will vote, advertise at PDRD</li> <li>-</li> </ul>
International and Diversity Officer	Alan Morris	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>- NPAW: potluck?</li> <li>- Watching games did not work, but Christina organized it for international community (but this is not only postdocs)</li> <li>-</li> </ul>
CFO	Katie Ranard	<p><u>FY24 budget recap</u></p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>-<i>general PDA ST</i>: spent \$5000 (all)</li> <li>-<i>dean's ST</i>: spent \$829.84 (\$170.16 leftover*)</li> </ul> <p>*leftover primarily due to being under budget for the postdoc shadow program (received only 5 requests for reimbursement of the 12 people who signed up for the program) – big thanks to erin golden for doing the receipt submissions! for next time: we should think about the best way to streamline the reimbursement process for participants...</p>

<b>Communications Officer</b>	<b>Nadine Koertel Joe Villanueva</b>	
<b>Denver Campus Representative</b>	<b>Jimmy Demayo</b>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>- Could not recruit a new representative yet</li> <li>- Try on PDRD to get a new representative for Denver campus</li> </ul>
<b>Engagement/Outreach Committee Chair</b>	<b>Sudikchya Shrestha Sara Stoner</b>	<p>Coffee hour this month – should we scrap? Yes, next one August 2<sup>nd</sup></p> <p>Organizing Town Hall – date, book room, poster, registration?, coffee</p> <p>Start planning for Postdoc Appreciation Week: After PDRD, at next PDA meeting beginning of August</p> <p>Shadow a Postdoc day – 4 pairs met, plan next one for November</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>- Next time with pre- and postsurvey</li> <li>- Bioinformatics (a lot of interest)</li> <li>-</li> </ul>
<b>Seminar Series Chair</b>	<b>Ana Maria</b>	Still need new representative
<b>Professional Development Award Committee</b>	<b>Tyler Cook</b>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>- 9 applications</li> <li>- 2 more to be reviewed</li> <li>- 4 awards (?) depending on requested amount</li> <li>-</li> </ul>
<b>Advocacy Committee</b>		
<b>PDRD committee</b>	<b>Lisa Golden</b>	<p>Event so soon!!!</p> <p>Registration officially closed</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>- 130 registered</li> <li>- 90 postdocs</li> <li>- 26 posters</li> </ul> <p>Encouraging more posters! We need more faculty judges</p> <p>Swag – travel coffee mugs (:</p> <p>Setting up Wednesday before PDRD</p>